High School Board Report 11/14/17

Inservice Days (Oct. 23 & 11/1). Staff utilized the afternoon to continue working on
building goals related to curriculum and assessments. Staff analyzed the action needed
to be taken for their 2017-18 department created goals. They then worked
collaboratively to identify what action they needed to take in the short term and the
progress would be evaluated on the early release day of Dec. 6th. Departments spent
the afternoon working on the work related to these goals. Academic & Career Planning
was also a focus of discussions.

High School Choir held the Autumn Concert on 10/24. The concert was a great way to
kick off the performance schedule. Everyone involved did a great job and the concert
was very enjoyable for all.

Members of the High School Building Leadership Team continued to participate in WOW
(Working on the Work) by attending the workshop at CESA 9. Ken Williams was the
speaker and focused on student engagement and equity. These sessions continue to
be a significant resource to building work.

High School Administration attended a County Educational Forum on the evening of
4/26. Members of the Lincoln County Drug Coalition presented on a variety of topics
related to opioid use in Wisconsin and our region.

The GAPP Program completed another successful exchange experience for Tomahawk
students and our partnering school in Germany. A special thank you goes to Ms. Allison
Shantz for her work to coordinate the experience. We also thank all of the staff
members that worked with the students from Germany to provide a wide variety of
experiences for students.

Winter Sports have started with a student/parent kickoff meeting on 11/2. Girls Girls
Basketball, Boys Hockey and Girls Hockey began on 11/16. Wrestling and Boys
Basketball begin on 11/13.

Congratulations to our activities advancing to State Level Competition. The One Act
Play (Gossip) will be competing in Oconto Falls on 11/17-11/18. There will be a public
performance on 11/14 at 7:00 PM. Girls Swimming & Diving will be competing in several
events in Madison on 11/10. Good luck to all.

GNC Honors Band & Choir will take place on Saturday, 11/11 at Northland Pines High
School. Tomahawk students are selected to attend. They will learn along with student
representatives from each GNC school under the direction of a clinician.The day ends
with a public concert performed by the conference students.



